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1 February 2022 

Dear President, 

RE: Upcoming Sustainable Corporate Governance initiative 

European companies fully understand the importance of becoming more sustainable and 
of addressing risks that can occur in their supply chains. However, getting this future 
initiative right is essential to preserve the attractiveness of Europe as a place to invest 
and promote European values across the world. Failing to do so, has a high potential to 
seriously damage Europe as a business location. 
BusinessEurope can recognise the potential added value of harmonised due diligence 
rules that are also applicable to third country companies operating in the EU, provided 
that key conditions are met. It is essential that the upcoming initiative: 

• ensures that the rules are clear, workable and the scope limited to the part of
supply chains where European companies are realistically equipped to make a
difference, namely regarding immediate (first tier) suppliers;

• does not burden small and medium-sized companies who have more difficulties
in terms of resources and leverage to obtain information or impose behaviours
in their supply chains;

• is based on an obligation of means, and the notion of safe harbour must be
considered for those companies that prove to meet the requirements (e.g. via
adhering to sectoral schemes, via voluntary certification or using model
contractual clauses);

• is complemented by supporting measures that would help companies to fulfil
their obligations, including Commission sponsored tools to access reliable and
authoritative information on which companies can safely rely on when engaging
in supply chains.

With regard to corporate governance, the Commission must ensure that any initiative 
in this area does not harm companies' ability to do business effectively nor weaken 
current corporate governance models by blurring directors' duties. Adding personal 
liability for board members would have an adverse effect as it would lead to compliance 
and risk-averse behavior that would not help companies to have real impact on societal 
and environmental conditions. 
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